From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 07 March 2017 12:38
To: James Kirkham
Subject: 17/00185/F - Part Land South West Of Bicester Golf And Country Club Adjacent To M40

James 

I have considered this development proposal with the aid of GIS ArcMap Reader and Google Earth Street View.

The applicant to plant a native tree and hedgerow screen to the western boundary, once the existing earth mounding is re-profiled (according to Street View) or removed to allow for this planting. This will be appropriate to screen the west-facing extension, to the benefit of motorway users. However the swimming lake, although obscured from the motorway by the earth bund, it will benefit site users if a substantial hedgerow was planted along the western boundary for amenity and environmental mitigation of motorway traffic.

From the experience of visual receptors on the PRoW, route code 161/6/10, east of the development the access route should be mitigated by the existing hedgerow on its south side. To further mitigate views of the car park and the building from the PRoW a hedgerow with natives trees is to planted on the southern boundary of the car park.

To reiterate, the existing hedgerow to the north and south the new access is to be protected and retained in accordance with BS5837: 2012. The vegetation is to be plotted on the landscape  proposals.

It is important that the hard surfacing (and levels) to the car park, the gym and the access to the swimming lake is appropriate.

Therefore, hard and soft landscape proposals are required with tree planting and aftercare compliance with BS8545:2014. Hedgerow planting is to comply with BS4428:1989.

I assume the profile of the lake will be appropriate for swimmers. 

How is the lake to be constructed and where is the source of the water? Will there be overflow system designed in and where will excess water drain to in high rainfall events. Although the risk flood risk is low (considering the motorway), according to the Flood Risk Assessment, there should by some provision for this event. 

The spoil from the lake is to taken off site to the appropriate tip for landfill tax purposes. Unsightly, left-over spoil mounds should be discouraged. 

I am happy to answer you queries concerning the above points and issues.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI

Landscape Architect

Cherwell District & South Northants Councils

